
NORTH BRANCH ATHLETIC BOOSTERS 
MONTHLY MEETING 

October 16, 2017 – 6:00 p.m. 
 
Andrea Kropp opened the meeting 6 p.m. at the North Branch Bar & Grill. 
 
Members present: 
Andrea Kropp 
Jason Castle 
Jim Fish 

Dave Castle 
Kristine Bickel 
Dawn Deshetsky 

Teresa Gormley 
Bryan Smith 
Mike Snoblen 

Tim Gormley 
Kevin Edwards 

 
Coaches Reports and Projects: 
• Cross Country –  Caitlyn Rogers 2nd Team All Conference 
• Basketball – Mike Snoblen has ordered the $6100 shooting gun through Mary Campbell. 
• Football – Varsity 0-8 record, and JV 2-6. Last game is this Friday. Played great against Garber last Friday. Student trainers seem 

to be working out very well. 
• Volleyball – Ranked 2nd in the state (51-4 record). Notre Dame Prep will be a challenge during regionals. 
• Boys Soccer – Won league 2nd year in a row.  Lost to Marysville in Districts tonight. Scott Orr is getting recognized at Board of 

Education meeting on Oct. 23rd and the soccer field will be dedicated as the Elliot Orr Soccer Field.  
• Softball – Funds need set aside for Press Box. Tom Atkins supposed to be getting a quote. 
 
MOTION PASSED – STATE FOOD EXPENSES:  
$200 for Cross Country, and $1000 each for Soccer and Volleyball Teams if any of them make it to States to cover their food 
expenses. 
 
League Champion T-Shirts: 
We discussed the idea of the Boosters buying t-shirts for the kids on league championship teams, but boosters agreed that is 
something coaches/parents can coordinate and pay for. 
 
Hall of Fame: 
Have beverages/snacks ready next year prior to dinner.  List ALL past Inductees in the program each year.  Auction off the banners 
next year?  We do not do anything with them afterward.  Video is being uploaded to TouchPros, and it was suggested that we video 
a quick Q&A with each inductee next year. 
 
Treasurer Report: 
We currently have approximately $16,000, but $6100 basketball shooting gun, $1500 FAT laptops and $1000 in Reverse Raffle 
prizes will be coming out of that right away.   
 
50/50’s: 
Jim is contacting Kleineck (spelling?) to let her know we cannot have kids selling football 50/50 tickets since it is gambling related. 
 
Queen of Hearts:   
Mike Snoblen selling tickets at Friday’s football game. Andrea started getting a banner created, but undecided if we should list 
where tickets are sold since our vendors may change.  Would also need to figure out who is making the stands. 
 
Reverse Raffle: 
Andrea confirmed after meeting that Mary Campbell to get the license renewed. We decided on a Hawaiian Luau theme.  $1000 
was approved for Andrea Kropp to get Reverse Raffle prizes (starting with Black Friday shopping). 
 
 
Meeting was adjourned before 7pm. 
 
Next meeting: November 20, 2017 6pm at North Branch Bar & Grill.  


